
 

Finally, just a reminder we 

are now past the transition 

date for No Pets (dogs) 

in school. As mentioned, 

exemptions exist for Story 

Dogs and news telling. I 

know how exciting it is for 

children to get a new 

rabbit that they want to 

take in for news 

(unfortunately the kids get 

older, and Peggy the rabbit 

lives on to continue 

excavations in the 

backyard).  

The signs have 

arrived and are 

going up this 

week.   The 

Western Australian School 

Education Act Regulations 

2000 states that: (1) An 

authorised person at a 

government school may order 

a person who appears to 

have the charge of, or be 

responsible for, an animal 

that is on the school’s 

premises to remove the 

animal from the premises. 

(2) A person must comply 

with an order under sub-

regulation (1). (3) Penalty: 

$500. 

I appreciate parents 

promptly complying with 

the Act once aware of it 

and for understanding this 

is about student and 

community safety.  

As we head into the last 

half of Term 2 for 2018, 

we are entering into our 

final inter-school 

fixtures for the term. 

Football, soccer and netball 

are playing Riverton PS 

here at Caralee from 

1.30pm on Friday June 8th. 

It has been a great season 

so far and I have 

particularly enjoyed being 

involved with the football 

team. Despite the team 

facing some very large 

schools, they have listened 

to Mr Acott and are 

showing much 

improvement. Soccer is 

still in the running for the 

soccer trophy depending 

on results, and our Netball 

team goes into the last 

round undefeated, and if 

they win this week, are 

likely to win the Fever 

Cup. I wish all the teams all 

the best for the games on 

Friday and the Lighting 

Carnival later in the term. 

While on sporting matters, 

I have received many 

positive reports on the 

Staff v’s Students 

soccer game. It was a 

nice touch to have it 

coincide with the Family 

Picnic Day, and everyone 

involved had a great time. 

I’d like to thank Student 

Support Officer (SSO) Sam 

Atkins for the work he put 

into the event.  

Ms Williams is also busy 

supporting students with 

the dance lessons in 

preparation for the 

Caralee Dance Concert 

on the last day of school 

Friday 29th June. I know 

the students are enjoying 

the lessons and working 

hard to not only put on a 

good show but also to 

demonstrate what they 

have learned as part of the 

‘The Arts’ curriculum. 

The ‘Gee Dads’ 

Fathering Project have 

an exciting bowling event 

on for Term 2. See the 

flyer that went home with 

children and details on our 

school app and website 

under the ‘Gee Dads’ & 

The Fathering Project. 

There is also some good 

information for Men’s 

Health Week (11-17 June 

2018). Matt Shaw can be 

contacted on 0412 447 616 

or shawthing@gmail.com 

for more information on 

the ‘Gee Dads’ and 

Fathering Project 

information for Caralee. 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 Sun, 10th Jun   

Gee Dads Bowling 

 Mon, 11th Jun 

P&C Resilience Kit 

Evening Seminar 

 Fri, 15th Jun     

Story Dogs        

Fundraiser 

 Wed, 20th Jun    

Assembly (B2) 

 Wed, 20-25th Jun        

Book Fair  

 

 Thu, 21st Jun      

Senior Winter Sports     

Carnival  

Inside this issue: 

Interschool Senior Sport 

Caralee Dance 

No Pets Policy 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

mailto:shawthing@gmail.com
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Fundraising - Thank you to all 

students, teachers and parents 

for making this year’s Spellathon 

a wonderful success – final 

amount raised $3,643 

Thank you to the following    

businesses for their kind dona-

tions of Spellathon prizes: 

 New Edition Bookshop 

(Fremantle) 

 Paper Bird Bookshop 

(Fremantle) 

 The Well Bookshop 

(Applecross) 

 Under the Sun 

 Willagee Post Office 

CCS P &C are holding a free 

information night “Kids and Anx-

iety” hosted by Gemma Lee 

Taylor from Resilience Kit on 

Monday, 11th June @ 7pm for 

Parents and Carers of Caralee 

Community School.   

Although this information even-

ing is a free event – bookings are 

required as places will be limited 

(this is a closed event and is not 

open to the general public).  

To make a booking please email: 

Caralee.pandc@gmail.com - 

more information on the school 

webpage under P & C and    
Caralee P & C Facebook Page. 

https://www.facebook.com/

caralee.p.and.c.2016/ 

Scholastic Book Fair             

19th -25th June 

P&C are looking for volunteers 

to help in the School Library for 

the Scholastic Book Fair and    

assist students (particularly the 

younger year groups) to show 

them around the fair and put 

together a Wish List. 

If you are available, for even a 

short time, during school hours 

until 3.30pm between Tuesday, 

19th and Monday, 25th June, 

please call Natalie on 0429 100 

096, or leave your details on 
9314 1677. 

The funds raised are dedicated 

to providing new books and 

teaching resources. 

 

Uniform 

Shop 

 

Please note our Uniform Shop is 

prepared for winter with our 

black waterproof jackets and 

ochre fleece zip jackets in stock. 

Come in and grab one before the 

rainy weather settles in. 

 

Due to supplier cost increases, 

there will be an upcoming price 

increase on a number of uniform 

items commencing in Term 3.   

 

Place an order or come in and 

see Nat and Jen this term to beat 

the price increase – details of 

new prices to be circulated prior 

to start of Term 3 once the new 

price list has been finalised.  

 

Next P & C Meeting: Tue, 

19th June 2018 @ 7pm. 

Ask Questions     Be Involved  

Thank you to those 

families who came to 

Bunnings, O’Connor 

on the 26th of May to 

visit Rambo and  

support the Story 

Dogs event. 

  

Children participated 

by doing craft activi-

ties as well as bring-

ing along a book and 

exchanging it inside 

the Little Library at 

the Bunnings store. 

 

Other Story Dog 

teams included Lynley 

(with Lucy), Susan (& 

Seamus), Linda and 

Rambo, with  

Glenda (& Abby). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Caralee’s “Story Dogs” Fundraiser 

 Friday, 15th June 2018 

Wear your favourite team jersey or colours    

and bring a gold coin donation 
A fun school community event to coincide  

with the FIFA World Cup and to help  

raise funds and awareness of     

the Story Dogs literacy program 

 

Evaporation rates are generally lower in winter, so 

you can leave your sprinklers off and let the rain 

take care of your lawn and garden instead. The 

Winter Sprinkler Switch-off aims to prevent wast-

age and save water for the drier months. The 

Switch-off has been in place since 2010, and has 

been a permanent water saving initiative ever since.  

Year 6 Leavers 2018 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians 
  
Following our recent school photo-
graphy by Kapture, you can now 
view and order any special photos taken on the day. 
 
Visit www.kapture.com.au/event.asp.  
You will need to enter our school code provided to you 
under the Sports & Special Team tab to access the    
gallery.  

“Thank you for coming to see me” (Rambo) 

COME. STAY. READ A GREAT TALE! 

Join in the fun of the Fair and come to the                                  

Caralee Library between  

Wednesday, 20th June and Monday, 25th June 2018 

Items start at just a few dollars and include small stationery, posters 

as well as an amazing showcase of exciting books! 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
mailto:Caralee.pandc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
http://www.kapture.com.au/eventGallery.asp?id=3414
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08 Jun 2018—CCS v’s Riverton 

 

21 Jun 2018—Winter Carnival 

AFL—Santich Park, South Coogee 

Netball—Hammond Park, Success 

Soccer—Beale Park, Spearwood 

INTERSCHOOL 

SPORT The last round of Eagles and Fever Cup is 

on this coming Friday the 8th of June.  

Caralee has performed at a very high level 

in Netball and Soccer and had some     

competitive quarters in AFL as well. 

The Netball girls are a strong chance to 

take home the Fever Cup for our division, 

and the Soccer team have won one game 

and drawn one too. 

I would like to thank Sam Atkins, Tamisha 

Garret and all the community support that 

the teams have received during the games. 

Thanks also to Melville Senior High School for 

supplying some really good Year 9 umpires 

for Netball. 

Thanks must go to the whole school     

community who band together to manage 

the non-participants, and support the train-

ing and preparation that goes into preparing 

our teams, as this sometimes results in  

disruptions to their well thought out      

education programs. 

The last sporting event on the calendar for 

Term 2 is the Winter Sports Carnival, 

where we will compete again in AFL, Soccer 

and Netball.  

  

 
 
 
 
 

On Thursday the 7th of June, 

our schools will be visited by 

Moz’s Monster Music Mix as 

part of our Positive Behaviour    

Support School program. 

Moz’s Monster Music Mix is an entertain-

ing stage show which will teach students 

about the varying genres of popular 

music from Classical music, to Jazz and 

more modern styles.  

Students who have been invited to   

participate have achieved the minimum 

required standard of behaviour estab-

lished over the term, and have not   

received three formal sanctions for that 

period.  

Shows are on at 11.00am and 1.10pm in 

the undercover area, and will really help 

our teachers reinforce the positive 

behaviour message. Our students will 

learn a lot about music and culture and 

will have a lot of fun at the same time. 
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Sport Mr Darron Acott PBS Mr Darron Acott 

Did you know that the 2017 / 

2018 Entertainment Member-

ships have now expired?  

Not to fear, the NEW 2018 / 

2019 Entertainment Member-

ships are here! 

With HEAPS of exciting new 

content—including over 100 

restaurants and activities in the 

South West and 50+ businesses 

in BALI, now is the perfect time 

to buy. 

To order, click on the link: 

https://

www.entertainmentbook.c

om.au/orderbooks/835u08 

or pop into the school front 

office to collect a form. 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainmentbook.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F835u08&data=02%7C01%7C%7Ce74f033755754019432a08d5c6cf758c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636633516691970450&sdata=vQ9N5ZvFbyP1hpGiCZ5Ct
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainmentbook.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F835u08&data=02%7C01%7C%7Ce74f033755754019432a08d5c6cf758c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636633516691970450&sdata=vQ9N5ZvFbyP1hpGiCZ5Ct
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainmentbook.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F835u08&data=02%7C01%7C%7Ce74f033755754019432a08d5c6cf758c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636633516691970450&sdata=vQ9N5ZvFbyP1hpGiCZ5Ct


COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 
Gilbert’s Fresh Market 

Support Our School Program (SOS) 

 

Sign up to the SOS Program and Gilbert’s 

will donate 1% of your total spend back 

to your nominated school. Simply scan 

your card at the checkout each time you 

shop. Such an easy fundraiser - no 

vouchers, stickers or coupons to collect 

and collate. Available every day of the 

week. Sign up in store at the checkout. 

 
308 South ST, HILTON 

T: 6165 5755 
W: www.gi lbertsfresh.com.au  

E: sos -hilton@gilbertsfresh.com.au 

 

 

Event: Willagee Library is celebrating the  

 2018 Men’s Health Week theme, Men and 
Families – Making Healthy Connections. 

Date:   Saturday, 16 June 2018 

Start Time:  10:30 AM 

End Time:  11:30 AM 

Description:   DUG (Dads, Uncles, Grandads) Baby Rhyme 

Time. Aimed at children aged 0 to 3 years old, this free session is 

a fantastic opportunity for dads, granddads, uncles and other male 

caregivers to bond with their children through much-loved rhymes, 

stories and activities. Followed by a short presentation from 

‘The Fathering Project: Working together with 

fathers and father figures to become better 

dads’. 

 

Applications for the Australian Youth Orchestra’s 2019 programs will be open 

from 12–29 June! The AYO occupies a special place in the musical culture of 

Australia, where aspiring musicians get a taste of life as professional musicians, 

and where like-minded individuals from all over the country gather for intense 

periods to learn from each other, study and perform. 

AYO will be embarking on an exciting international tour next year, visiting Eu-

rope and Asia for a month of music-making. 2019 will also involve some sensa-

tional collaborations with leading musical organisations, including Musica Viva 

and Victorian Opera. 

Full program details will be released during the coming weeks, so stay tuned and 

register your interest here. (Link to www.ayo.com.au/applications2019) 

Join the Australian Youth 

Orchestra in 2019! 

http://www.gilbertsfresh.com.au/
http://www.perthsoobahkdo.com.au/
http://www.menshealthweek.org.au/
http://www.menshealthweek.org.au/
http://www.ayo.com.au/content/2019-applications/gk474o
http://www.ayo.com.au/applications2019

